
Dear Troop 19 
Family: 
 
Another great summer for 
the troop. Whew!! 
 

Summer camp was great. 
Thanks to Al McCreary and 
his staff for their great 
leadership in camp. 
Thanks, to, to Mr. Sokley 
for coordinating this great 
summer camp. I also want 
to thank Mr. Nye for coordi-
nating our Gettysburg Su-
per Trip this year, we had a 
great time. 
 

Parents, I want to draw 
attention to the troop website as 
a resource for information. The 
web site is regularly updated 
with all information on troop ac-
tivities; outings, OA activities, 
camp outs, trips, etc. We are 
asking you to check the website 
regularly to stay on top of 
events. I want to thank all the 
leaders of the troop, adult and 
scouts, for all they do to make 

our program, including the 
50 Eagle Scouts that were 
part of my program, and 
we will continue to develop 
great Scouts in the future 
with the help of the entire 
Troop 19 family. 
 

Yours in Scouting 
 
 
Larry Banks, 
Scoutmaster Troop 19 
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this 
troop so 
suc-
cessful.  

 
As I approach my 
20th year (yes, its 
been 20 years 
since I began at 
Troop 19) I think 
back to we 
started. We be-
gan with just 5 
scouts and 4 
leaders. Now, we 
have more than 
70 scouts and 
more than 20 
leaders. All along the way, it 
has been a team effort with 
every one pitching in to get 
things done and shouldering 
the hard work. We continue 
to grow and we will continue 
to need all the assistance 
and leadership that the 
scouts and leaders have of-
fered in the past.  We have 
had many great Scouts in 

Troop 19 is happy to announce 
the newest Eagles to join the  
Troop 19 Eagle’s aerie. Our 
newest additions become our 
49th and 50th Eagle Scouts 
under the leadership of Scout-

master Larry Banks. 

On August 27,  Christopher  
Moncrief Jackson-Jordan 

completed his Eagle board 
and earned his Eagle award.  
Christopher will receive his 
award at an Eagle Court of 
Honor scheduled for October 

14, 2007. 

Our second Ea-
gle, Jonathan 
Charles Can-
nito, completed 
his Eagle board 
on August 27. 
By earning his 

Eagle’s Aerie 



Troop 19 held Fall Elections on 
September 11. The troop elected 
all Troop officers and Patrol Lead-
ers, selected Instructors and Pa-
trol Guides and appointed the 
new Jr. Assistant Scoutmasters. 

The results of the elections are as follows: 
 

Senior Scout Leaders 
Brendon Almond - Sr. Patrol Leader 
Taylor Turner - Asst. Sr. Patrol Leader - Attendance 
Patrick Buffum - Asst. Sr. Patrol Leader - Quartermaster 
Teddy Jahns - Asst. Sr. Patrol Leader - Games 
Cory Gudger - Asst. Sr. Patrol Leader - Health & Safety 
Sam Orr- Asst. Sr. Patrol Leader - Troop Planning 
Trent Almond - Asst. Sr. Patrol Leader - Troop Planning 
 

Jr. Assistant Scoutmasters 
Al McCreary - Jr. Assistant Scoutmaster - Instruction 
Zach Capets - Jr. Assistant Scoutmaster - Puppies 
 

Patrol Leaders 
George James - Cobra Patrol 
Lee Ward - Falcon Patrol 
Ben Cable - Flaming Arrow Patrol 
Kyle Summers - Viking Patrol 
Matt Belter - Warrior Patrol 
Chris Zaino  - Crew President 
 

Troop Guides 
Tim Nye - Cobra Patrol 
Stephen Shenigo- Falcon Patrol 
Justin Austenfeld- Viking Patrol 
Lance Sellie - Flaming Arrow Patrol 
 

Troop Instructors 
Falcon Patrol 
  Dillon Sellie 
  Alex Young 
 

Flaming Arrow Patrol 
  Derek Reavis 
  Tim Somerville 
  Ben Watkins 
  Connor Young 
 

Warrior Patrol 
  Jake Augspurger 
  Nick Capets 
  Phillip Fredricks 
  Matt Vice 
Crew 
  Patrick Buffum 
  Seth Cross 
  Troy Daniel 
  Josh Hedrick 
  Chris Jackson-Jordan 
  Wesley King 
  Brendon Ruggles 
  Kyle Smith 
  Scott Sokley 
  Nick Stasky 
  Danny Tito 
  Jonathan Weiss 
 

Troop OA Representative 
Kyle Smith 
 

Chaplain Aide 
Harrison Green 
 

Librarian 
John Mounts 
 

Bugler 
Jake Augspurger 
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Troop Election Results  
Fall 2007 

Eagle, Jonathan becomes the 50th 
Eagle Scout to earn his award as a 
Scout for Mr. Banks. Jonathan’s 
Eagle Court of Honor date is set for 

December 30, 2007. 
 

We also have confirmed a date for 
the Eagle Court of Honor for Ben 
Watkins. Ben will receive his 
award On October 13, 2007 at the 
Huntersville Presbyterian Church. 
 

Please plan to attend the Courts of 
Honor as we congratulate Ben, 

Chris and Jonathan 
on their outstanding 
achievements. 

Eagle’s Aerie  
cont. 



Just a Few Words 
  
In the past we have had some 
great Senior Patrol Leaders, in 
the future we will have some out-
standing Senior Patrol Leaders, 
but for the next six months you 
guys have me.  
 
Fellow scouts my name is Bren-
don Almond and I will be serv-
ing as you Senior Patrol Leader 

going to do a great job. 
 
 Thanks for electing me your 
SPL for these next six months. 
Lets Make Them Legendary !!!! 
  
Brendon Almond 
Troop 19 
Senior Patrol Leader 
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for the fall, winter, and part of the 
spring session. There are many 
ideas that I have for the events 
that the troop does, and I am ex-
cited to try and get some of them 
into actual occurrences.   
 
On a more serious note, I would 
like to see more of you guys out 
there on these camping trips with 
me. So many of you are great 
leaders and are very good in 
your own way of leading. So just 
step up to the plate and show us 
what you can do. 
 
I would also like to say I am very 
exited about the ASPLs that I 
have; Taylor Turner, Teddy 
Jahns, Sam Orr, Patrick Buf-
fum, Cory Gudger, and Trent 
Almond. These guys I know are 

as our Venture 
Crew partici-
pated for the 
first time in the 

Sr. Camporee. Led by Patrol 
Leader Miles Jahns,  the 
patrol which earned eleventh 
place. Our third patrol, the 
Ninja Patrol was led by Pa-
trol Leader Matt Vice. The 
Ninja Patrol came in eighth 
place. 
 

It was a great adventure for 
all our Scouts. Congratula-
tions to the Convict Patrol 
and to all the Senior Scouts 
who participated in the Sen-
ior Camporee. 
 

The 2007 Senior Camporee 
kicked off on September 7 with 
three patrols from Troop 19 
competing with patrols from 
across Hornets Nest District in 
a competition of scouting 
skills, organization and team-
work. 
 

Troop 19’s Convict Patrol led 
by Patrol Leader Tim Somer-
ville earned 2nd place in the 
Camporee. Our other patrols 
worked hard and gave an out-
standing effort. The Soviet Pa-
trol as created from Crew 19, 

In addition to the Scouts who com-
peted, Brad Vice and several of our 
younger Scouts assist with the Cam-
poree by manning the Catawba Vil-
lage. Thanks to Mr. Vice and the 
Scouts for all their help. 

Senior Camporee 

A Note from our SPL 



Philmont 2008 

Mecklenburg 
County Council 
is taking appli-
cations for 
Scouts and 
Leaders inter-
ested in attend-
ing Philmont 
Scout Reserva-

tion in 2008. Leading the Mecklen-
burg County contingent will be ASM 
Dave Ruggles. Philmont is located in 
the Sangre de Christo Mountains of 
New Mexico and offers more than 
38,000 acres of adventure for 
Scouts.  If you are a 1st Class Scout 
and interested in the adventure of 
Philmont, please contact Mr. Ruggles 
for details. 

 
 
 
 
American Red Cross 
Troop 19 extends a great thank you 
to ASM Dave McDonnell and our 
scouts for the efforts on July 29 when 
they assisted the American Red 
Cross. The scouts and MR. McCon-
nell assisted the Red Cross during 
the Lake Norman Evacuation Drills 
held to prepare local emergency per-
sonnel.  
 
Bass Pro Fundraiser 
Thanks also are in order for all the 
Troop 19 scouts and families who 
assisted with the Bass Pro Fund-
raiser. It was a lot of work but again, 
the Troop 19 family exceeded expec-

tations and did an extraordinary 
job. Thanks to everyone who 
came and assisted. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Former Troop 19 
scout  Ryan Smith 
was recently 
awarded his Eagle 
Award. Ryan and 
his family recently 
moved to Spartan-
burg, SC where 
Ryan received his 
award  on August 
23, 2007. Con-
gratulations Ryan. 
 
Panthers Fundraiser 

Troop 19 scouts 
were also active as-
sisting at the recent 
Kid’s Combine held 
by the Carolina Pan-

thers football team. Thanks to 
ASM Bobby Gudger for making 
the arrangements for the troop to 
assist. The troop is also sched-
uled to help again on October 29. 
The troop will meet at 9:00 AM at 
HUNTERSVILLE ELEMENTARY 
not the Scout Hut .  We will re-
turn to Huntersville Presbyterian 
Church after the fundraiser on 
October 29. 
 
 
 

Wood Badge 2008 
 
A new Wood Badge course is being 
organized for this spring. Leading 
the course will be Troop 19 Troop 
Commit- tee Chair 
Tanya Hartje  
serving as 
Course Director. 
If any Troop 
leader is inter-
ested in the best training available 
for leaders, contact Tanya on how 
you can participate in Wood Badge. 
 
Troop Outings 
Troop 19 would like to extend our 
thanks to the leaders who arranged 
two of our recent troop adventures.  
 
First we wish to than ASM John 
Mounts for his efforts to organize 
and lead the great backpacking trip 
the troop took on Wilson Creek. It 
was a great trip and John did a 
great job in setting the trip up. 
 
We also want to thank ASM Jeff 
Belter for his efforts to organize 
and coordinate the West Virginia 
rafting trip down the New River Val-
ley. The scouts had a great time 
and the adventure was a blast. 

Troop 19 News and Notes 
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A distinguished panel of 
judges will select winners 
in several categories, in-
cluding an overall winner 
and best design by a Tiger 

Cub/Cub Scout,/Webelos Scout, Boy Scout, Eagle 
Scout, and Venturer. The winner in each category will 
receive a trip, along with an adult guardian, to a May 
2008 recognition ceremony at the BSA National Annual 
Meeting in San Diego, Calif. In addition, the overall win-
ner will also receive a trip, along with an adult guardian, 
to work hand-in-hand with renowned graphic artist and 
Eagle Scout Kit Hinrichs in his San Francisco studio to 
finalize the logo for use throughout the celebration. 
  
This is a great activity for individual Scouts and for den, 
pack, patrol, troop, and crew meetings since entries can 
be submitted by individuals and by groups!  Entry forms, 
rules and details can be found on the  BSA 100th Anni-
versary Web site. 
  
So Scouts, rev up your creative juices and submit your 
design ideas! Deadline for entries is November 30, 2007. 
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BSA 100th Anniversary Celebration Logo 
Contest 

  

Calling all Scouts to a once-in-a-lifetime 
chance to be part of BSA history in the 
making by participating in the BSA 100th 
Anniversary Celebration National Logo 
Contest! 
  
In honor of BSA’s 100th anniversary, the National 
Council has launched a contest to inspire the very 
best design for the anniversary celebration logo. 
Every registered Scout is eligible to participate. 
The winning design will become the official symbol 
for this very important BSA milestone. It will be 
placed on all official celebration materials and will 
become a treasured BSA icon for generations to 
come. 
  
As a Scout, you are encourage to join in this pro-
ject. Every logo contest entrant will receive a com-
memorative certificate and patch from the National 
Council recognizing their effort. 

Former Troop 19 Scout Alex D’Amour and his 
family recently moved to Indianapolis, IN. Alex 
reported back on his adventures at the 100th An-
niversary of Scouting celebration during World 
Jamboree 2007 with e mails to his family and 
Troop 19. 
 

It's Alex from the Jambo! I am really having 
fun. I sent my folks a postcard but I think I might be 
home when it arrives. Everyone is really nice and I 
have made a lot of friends from around the world. My 
troop had to give a short speech in French because I 
was the only person in my troop who spoke French. I 

did awesome. Everyone in 
my troop said I was really 
good and had a good ac-
cent. Later some French 
people 
came over for dinner and I 
spoke with them. it was 

fun! Got to go! later, 
 

My camp name is Beach which is a part of the Ocean 
subcamp. You can see it on the World Jamboree web-
site. It is very interesting isn't it? I was within 10 feet of 
Prince William on his way to the opening ceremony. 
Too bad I didn't get a good picture..Anyway, I really 
like my troop. Everyone is really nice.  
Yesterday I went to a High-Adventure camp. It was 
really exciting. I'll tell you more when I get back but, I'll 
tell you that it did include; a lot of running and trampo-
lines!! Bye for now, Alex. 

Troop 19  
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Scoutmaster Larry Banks contributed these 
words to the newsletter in honor of a man 
whose contributions to Scouting included a 
lasting influence  on our Scoutmaster. 
 
It is with great sadness that we inform you of the 
passing of Mr. John Belk. An Eagle Scout, Mr. 
Belk was a long time Scouter with the Mecklen-
burg County Council. 
 

John earned his Eagle Scout badge in 1947 and 
was honored as a Distinguished Eagle Scout in 
1974. While serving in the U.S. Army during the 
Korean War he had organized several Boy Scout 
troops in Korea. Following the Korean War he 
had served as the Advisor of Explorer Post 55, 
chartered to Myers Park Presbyterian Church. 
John was a vice president of our council from 
1954 to 1959. During 1960 – 1961, he served as 
council president. John also served as SE-7 Re-
gion President and also served on the National 
Committee.  Mr. Belk was recognized for his ser-
vice with the Silver Beaver, Silver Antelope and 
Silver Buffalo and was also a Distinguished Eagle 
Scout.  He served as mayor of Charlotte from 
1969 through 1977.   
 

His family founded Belk Department Stores and 
he ran the retail chain for over 50 years.  Well 
known for his philanthropy, Mr. Belk donated the 

land for our council service center in 1966 and 
raised funds to construct the building.   
 

A ceremony was held 0n September 25 recog-
nize Mr. John Belk and  the Belk family for their 
unwavering support of Scouting by renaming 
Clear Creek to Belk Scout Camp.   
 

Several Troop 19 Eagle Scouts and I had the 
opportunity to 
take part in honor-
ing Mr. Belk on 
his 80th birthday 
at a celebration at 
Founders 
Hall.  John Belk 
was a kind and 
generous man 
with a wonderful 
sense of hu-
mor.  For those 
who had the 
honor, it was a 
great privilege to know Mr. Belk and he will be 
sorely missed.  He will remain one of our coun-
cil's greatest Scouters. 

John W Belk Requiem 

John  
Montgomery 

Belk 
1920 - 2007 



 
 
 
 
 
 

New Brotherhood Members 
Congratulations to Troop 19’s new-
est Brotherhood member of Ca-
tawba Lodge. Sealing their member-
ship in the Order of the Arrow, Ca-
tawba Lodge and Sehwatu Chapter 
is Troop 10’s Matt Belter. 
Congratulations Matt!! 

 

Life Membership 
Any Scout or leader who has sealed 
his membership in the lodge as a 
Brotherhood member and is inter-

ested in becom-
ing a Life Mem-
ber of the lodge 
should contact Troop OA Repre-
sentative Kyle Smith. Life Mem-
berships are $225 and Life mem-
bers are exempt from paying an-
nual dues. 

 

 

 

 

Fall Fellowship 

Thanks to all the Arrowmen who 
attended the Fall Fellowship at 
Belk Scout Camp in September. It 
was a great weekend.  Kyle 
Smith of Troop 19 and Sehwatu 
Chapter was elected as Catawba 
Lodge Secretary. We also want to 

recognize Jonathan Cannito who 
served the last year as the 
Sehwatu Chapter Secretary. Good 
luck Kyle and Thank you Jona-
than!! 

 

OA Dues 

Lodge dues are 
now payable. 
Checks should be 
made out to Catawba Lodge. 2007  
- 08 dues are $14.00. Checks can 
be given to Troop OA Representa-
tive Kyle Smith. 
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Troop 19 Eagle Scout, Jonathan Ryczek has com-
pleted his initial training and has been stationed at 
Dobbins Air Base in Atlanta to finish his training. 
His mother, Julie Ryczek, gives us this update on 
Jonathan. 
 
Jonathan graduated from the first part of load-
master school in Little Rock.  Here is a picture 
of Alan pinning on Jonathan's wings.  Jonathan 
is currently at Dobbins Reserve Base in At-
lanta.  He will be there until right before Christ-
mas.  He is doing very well, but lone-
some.  The other guys in his class are about 
40ish, married and have children. He doesn't 
have anyone to hang out with during the lit-
tle time off he does have. He does have his 
own place in Atlanta. No more PT at 4:30am, 
room checks or inspections.  For that he is 
grateful.  I have never seen Jonathan this pas-
sionate about anything. (except the fire 
dept.)  He studies for many hours daily and is 

excited about his mission.  Yesterday he called 
and told me about loading a hummer.  
 
Jonathan starts flying in about a week.  When 

he gets back to Huntersville he will have 90 days of 
active duty and a couple of survival schools to go 
to.  He will be relying on his scouting skills during 
those few weeks to help get him through. 

OA  News and Notes 

Eagle Scout Updates 



October 2007 
Oct 2  God & Country Begins 

Oct 5 - 7 Troop Camping - Troop Bike Trip 

Oct 9  Troop Committee 

Oct 13  Ben Watkins Eagle Ceremony 

Oct 14  Chris Jackson Jordan Eagle Ceremony 

Oct 21  Troop Creek Walk 

Oct 23  PLC & Asst SM Meeting 

Oct 29  Panther Fundraiser 

Oct 30  Fun Night 

 
November 2007 

Nov 13  Troop Committee 

Nov 16 - 18 Troop Camping - Backpacking 

Nov 23 - 25 Bass Pro Fundraiser 

Nov 27  PLC & Asst SM Meeting 

 
December 2007 

Dec 1  Hornets Nest Trail 

Dec 4  Service Project @ The Oaks 

Dec 4   Last Meeting in 2007 

Dec 6  Hornets Nest Banquet 

Dec 7  Catawba Lodge Banquet 

Dec 8  Merit Badge Workshop 

Dec 24  Service - Luminarias @ HPC 

Dec 30  Jonathan Cannito Eagle Ceremony 

 
January 2008 

Jan 8   Troop Committee 

Jan 8  Scout s Return 

Jan 8  Klondike Training Begins 

Jan 15  Klondike Training 

Jan 22  Klondike Training 

Jan 25 - 27 Troop Camping Camp Bud Schiele 

Jan 29  Klondike Training 

Jan 29  ASM Meeting 

 
February 2008 

Feb 2  OA Service Day 

Feb 2  Scouting for Food 

Feb 2  Year End Court of Honor 

Feb 5  Klondike Training 

Feb 5  Sr Scout Red Cross CPR Begins 

Feb 10  Scout Sunday 

Feb 12  Troop Committee 

Feb 12  Klondike Training 

Feb 12  Sr  Scout Red Cross CPR 

Feb 19  Klondike Training 

Feb 19  Sr Scout Red Cross CPR 

Feb 22 - 24 Klondike Derby 

Feb 26  PLC/ASM Meeting 

Feb 28  Eagle Scout Banquet 
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Troop Calendar 2007 



early and started on our plan of 5 
miles. Along the way, we practiced 
our rock hopping skills and experi-
enced some spectacular views of the 
water fall at the top of Wilson 
Creek.  
 

About halfway through the 5 miles, 

we stopped for a trail lunch, loaded 
up on fresh water and carried on. 
 

Sunday was our final day. We origi-
nally planned to take a short swim 
before heading back to the cars. We 
got to the swim area and realized that 
this summer’s drought and heat had 

not warmed up the swim-
ming hole too much. We 
all agreed that the water 
was too cold for a swim. 
 

After our decision to stay 
warm and avoid the cold 
water, we loaded up our 
gear and started the long 
hike back to our vans. 
We remembered our 
Outdoor Code to Leave 
only Foot Prints and 
Take Only Memories, 
though it was not much 
fun to haul out every-
thing we took in. Any-
way, we finally made it 
back to the vans, tried 
and dirty. We were ready 
to head for home. 

Submitted by Sam Orr - Troop 19 
1st Class Scout 

 

On September 7th, 21 Scouts from 
Troop 19 headed to Wilson Creek 
for a backpacking trip. Wilson 
Creek Wilderness area is located 
near Morganton in the Pisgah Na-
tional Forest. The plan for our out-
ing was to was to cover 10 miles of 
rugged terrain on a backpacking 
hike over the course of 3 days.   
 

The first night out, Friday, we 
hiked in about 2 miles  - all up hill.  
We had to learn to safely cross sev-
eral creeks without soaking our 
gear as well as several trail obsta-
cles that made the trek more diffi-
cult for us to cover. 
 

Saturday was a busy day. We rose 
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Wilson Creek 

 Backpacking 



By Brendon Almond 
Troop 19 Sr. Patrol Leader 

Konvicts Patrol 
 

A Weekend of Hard Work 
Shows We Need to Work 

Harder     
 
Senior Camporee was an out-
standing weekend. We had been 
preparing for this trip for weeks. All 
we wanted more than anything 
was to go and defend our Troop’s 
First Place paddle. No one was 
exactly sure how the patrols were 
going to perform, this was due to 
some last minute back outs. On 
the Tuesday night before the cam-
poree weekend, some of the boys 
from the venture crew, the crew 
was planning on going as one big 
patrol, had to get moved into other 
patrols so that all the patrols would 
be balanced. 
 
There were three patrols from 
Troop 19 all ready and prepared 
for some hard competition as we 
loaded the bus on Friday after-
noon. Matt Vice was patrol leader 
of the Ninjas, Miles Jahns was the 
patrol leader for the Soviets 
(Venture crew boys), and Tim 
Somerville was patrol leader for 
the Konvicks. All the way up to the 
time we left for the events on Sat-
urday morning, we were preparing 
all the things for spirit. I don’t know 
about the rest of the patrols but 
we, the Konvicks, were up till 11 
o’clock making our flag. If you 
were wondering about the spelling 
of convicts, we know how we 
spelled it, it made it all that more 
interesting.! 

win first place and now it was all 
up to the numbers.  
 
When campfire rolled around we 
all headed to the fire rings at lake 
Albert. The whole camp was 
there and ready to hear the re-
sults. The adults put on a little 
skit because we were not al-
lowed to have fires, thanks to the 
state wide burning ban. Like al-
ways, they dragged out the 
awards.  
 
Back to what I said about the 
flag. The gentlemen who we sold 
our flag to had no idea that we 
made another one. So when they 
walked up to try and make us 
feel dumb and bad by saying, 
“Apparently its not that hard to 
con a Konvick out of their flag”, I 
had a few words of my own. Kyle 
Smith gave me these words 
which worked perfectly in this 
case. When they said that, I 
stood up with our other flag and 
shouted, “That sir, is a forgery!” 
This totally took them by surprise 
and took the wind out of their 
sails. Maybe they didn’t con us 
but we conned them (out of two 
points).  
 
Well they were calling out the 
placement awards for 16th up. 
We were always listening for our 
name. We were determined that 
we were going to be at the bot-
tom, in some low place like 11th 
or so, but we were never called 
up. Name after name went by 
until they got to get top five. Here 
they stopped to say that the last 
five (the top five) patrols were 
only separated by one point in 
each position. Like there was 
only one point difference from 
5th to 4th and form 4th to 3rd 
there was only a one point mar-

 The stations 
started right at 8 
o’clock on Satur-
day morning. We 

jumped into things right at 8 
o’clock. From the time we left our 
camp site till the time we got to 
our first station, we sang to keep 
our spirits high and full of energy. 
 
The first station we came to was 
disabilities awareness. They had 
us perform tasks that are strange 
to us, but they were things that 
people with disabilities would go 
through. There was a maze that 
you had to go through blind, a 
wheel chare course, and a place 
where you had to do a maze look-
ing through a mirror. There were 
many stations throughout the day. 
Every station tested our physical, 
mental, and scout abilities in 
some way, shape, or form. 
 
 After a long hard day of eight dif-
ferent stations, some being in the 
water, on dry land and in a field, 
the day was complete. So we 
made our way back to camp with-
out our flag. You might ask, “why 
we didn’t have our flag?” Well, at 
the very last station we were able 
to sell our flag for two points 
(seeing how there were no more 
stations for us to complete.) 
When we arrived back at camp, 
we found that we had an extra 
shirt so we made another flag 
right before dinner and campfire 
(we didn’t want to get caught with-
out a flag at campfire). 
 
Dinner was being served at six 
and our hungry little stomachs 
made sure we were there on time. 
Dinner turned out to be some kind 
of down time that only added to 
our suspense. Throughout the 
whole day, we tried our hardest to 
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Senior Camporee 2007 



up for First Place! So we went up 
and received our award. Real 
quick I would like to go back to a 
few things. We sold our flag for 
two point. If you do the math, we 
would have come in third if we 
had not sold our flag. All through 
the day, there were little things 
that made such amazing impact 
when you see where we ended 
up. 
 
The next morning rolled around 
and it was time for church. Troop 
19 had all of our gear up at the 
bus like all ways and we were 
getting ready to take the picture 
when a car drove up. Mr. Banks 
and I went over to see what was 
going on. The night before when 
the scout master was adding up 
the points they found a typo on 
the Chuck Norris patrols sheet. 
At one station they made a 23 
instead of a 20 resulting in a 
three point difference. Remem-
ber when I said that there was a 
one point margin between each 
place, that included first and sec-
ond. So officially they now 
moved two points in head of the 
Troop 19 Konvicks, we had actu-

ally won 
second 
place.  
 
Everyone 
makes mis-
takes and it 
does cause 
problems 
and very 
sad feeling 
to be 
striped of 
first place, but it happens. So we 
gave back the first place paddle to 
the rightful winners.  This was a 
very eventful weekend even 
though it resulted in us winning 
second place, eight place and 
twelfth  place I know that we all 
had a blast. I do not get upset 
when I think about how first place 
taken from us. I just think of it as a 
challenge, and I hope no one else 
is upset about us getting second. It 
just shows all the things we should 
have done better. I know that next 
year I will do that and this better so 
that I can help my patrol make 
sure that there will not be even 
that slightest gape of one or two or 
three points. So that no matter 
what mistakes are found we will 
still be declared the winner no mat-
ter what happens.  

gin. A very close run by all five 
patrols. But like I said our name 
hadn’t been called so we were 
somewhere in the top five, (we 
where amazed). The most 
amazing thing was that we did 
not win a single stations award. 
Just like before they called 5th 
place then 4th and still we didn’t 
hear our name. 
 
The top three had arrived and 
we were somewhere in the top 
three. They then called out third 
place, which we were sure we 
got, but we were wrong. So the 
anticipation grew greatly. The 
second place patrol was called, 
the Chuck Norris patrol. We 
were all dumbfounded. No way 
did we come in first? The Chuck 
Norris patrol was larger than our 
patrol. They had also won two 
station awards compared to our 
none. This was amazing. All day 
after lunch I heard tones of 
things about the Chuck Norris 
patrol, it sounded like they were 
going to win for sure.  
 
Well things are deceiving and 
they called Troop 19 Konvicks 
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Registration information, costs and preparation 
requirements will be available in coming entries to 
the website and future newsletters. 
 

Mark your calendars now -  

 
What: Troop 19 Summer Camp 
When: June 15 - 21, 2008 
Where: Camp Grimes 
 
See you there!! 

 

Troop 19 
Huntersville Presbyterian Church 
Huntersville, NC 28078 

W E’ RE O N THE W EB! !  

WWW. BSA19 . ORG 

Attention all Troop 19 Scouts!! 
 
The dates for summer camp have been finalized and 
completed. Troop 19 will be going to Camp Grimes 
on Fathers Day June 15 and return on June 21.   
 
Please note the changes on your calendar. The earlier 
calendars had two possible weeks of camp. We have 
settled on the week of June 15 - 21, 2008. 
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